Translated by Dennis Pecar – Department of Senate on the 2 February 2004

Salutations.

In as much as I understood the note sent from the Australian Embassy in Zagreb, you seek some written contributions from those have lived in Australia.

I wish here to add my thoughts.  I lived in Australia on two occasions for a little over 17 years.  I found it to be beautiful.  In saying that, I mean I experienced an Australia which as country truly cares for its residents.  Whenever we asked for anything, either for ourselves or for others, we were always warmly received.  - I speak in plural because I lived as an immigrant along with other nuns of my order. - I fondly speak of that when I tell others about Australia.

My, now deceased, father worked on the railways for 35 years and when he was due for his deserved pension he had to wait a further two years before finally receiving it.  When I completed my stay in Australia, I submitted the required documents and after 3 days received a phone call notifying me that my pension was settled.

I am grateful to God and to Australia whose laws are so humane.  It has been five years since my Superiors have recalled me and I still regularly receive the pensioners' paper, and in my own language which assists me in better understanding it.  I am greatly appreciative for everything and frequently profess my love for Australia.

If what I have written in this my short but sincere contribution is sufficient, I will be pleased.

Warm greetings to you all and may God bless and advance your work through this new 2004 year and all subsequent years.

Always much obliged and devoted

Sister Dragica Judith Baljlcos 

Zagreb – Hrvatska

